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              PRESS RELEASE 
 

17th Judicial Circuit Court Amends 
Mask Policy Effective Feb. 28 

 
 
ROCKFORD, IL – Based on authority granted by the Illinois Supreme Court, the 17th Judicial 
Circuit amended its requirements regarding masks in Boone and Winnebago Counties.  
Specifically, starting February 28, 2022, the wearing of a face covering or mask within any court 
facility is permitted, but not required.  Persons choosing to wear a face covering or mask may be 
directed by a judge to remove their face covering or mask if deemed necessary for court 
purposes, such as when addressing the court or testifying.  Please refer to the attached local court 
orders for additional details and other pandemic related information. 
 
“This change in practice is consistent with the recent order of the Illinois Supreme Court and 
current community covid-19 metrics,” said John S. Lowry, Chief Judge of the 17th Circuit Court.  
“The court will continue to monitor its operations and further amendments could be necessary if 
covid-19 metrics warrant change. I note that individuals may attend court virtually unless they 
have been specifically directed to appear in person.”   
 
Additional information about virtual court appearances is available on the Circuit Court’s 
website – http://tinyurl.com/virtualcourt17. 
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